
27 February 2024  

 

 

 

 By email:  
Public Service Association 
 
 
Tēnā koe , 

Official Information Act request 

Thank you for your request under the Official Information Act 1982 (OIA) about 
information received regarding fiscal or change management, which we received 
on 9 February 2024. 

You said: 

We are making a request under the Official Information Act. We would be 
grateful if you can provide us with copies of: 
1. Any correspondence received by you between 1 December 2023 and 

today from your agency’s responsible minister, the Minister of 
Finance, Treasury, or any other Minister or Agency regarding the 
fiscal sustainability programme, including any savings required by 
your agency. 

2. Any letters of expectation or guidance from Te Kawa Mataaho 
received by you between 1 December 2023 and today regarding 
change management or employment relations. 

 
In responding to your request, we have weighed up the factors in the OIA, 
including the purposes in section 4 and the principle of availability in section 5. 

Response to your request 

Correspondence received from Ministers or agencies regarding fiscal sustainability  

Attached is a letter from our monitoring agency, the Department of Internal Affairs, 
about the Government’s fiscal objectives. 

We have not received correspondence from any minister or agency specifically 
regarding savings required by our agency. 

Letters or guidance from Te Kawa Mataaho regarding change management or 
employment relations 

Within the scope of your request is a draft Government Workforce Policy Statement 
from Te Kawa Mataaho that we were consulted on. This draft document is under 

https://legislation.govt.nz/act/public/1982/0156/latest/DLM65364.html
https://legislation.govt.nz/act/public/1982/0156/latest/DLM65365.html


  

 

 

 

active consideration by the responsible Minister. Accordingly, this document is 
withheld under section 9(2)(f)(iv). However, we understand that the Public Service 
Association has already received a copy of the same draft Government Workforce 
Policy Statement.   

Publication of response 

This response may be published on the Classification Office’s website.  If it is 
published there, your personal information will be redacted. 

Right of review 

You have the right to make a complaint and seek a review by the Ombudsman of 
this response under section 28(3) of the OIA.  Information about this process is 
available at ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 602. 

 

Thank you for your interest in our mahi. 

 

Ngā mihi nui, 
Te Mana Whakaatu—Classification Office 

https://www.classificationoffice.govt.nz/about/documents-and-reports/#Responses%20to%20Official%20Information%20Act%20requests
https://legislation.govt.nz/act/public/1982/0156/latest/DLM65654.html
http://www.ombudsman.parliament.nz/
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